Parks and Rec Meeting dated 2/27/12
Attendance : Kim Carter, Angelo Costello, Mark Tighe, Tammy Guevera, Derek Hailey and Elizabeth Brumbaugh 

Angelo read the compliance notice. 

Public comments: 

Bryan Worthy – 414 Greenbrook Road – asked for clarification of rules of girls’ basketball vs boys basketball.  For example, pressing at 3 point line boys are not being called and girls are called.  

Tammy responded it had to do with grade level and double teaming. The question was being asked about grades 3-5 girls.  It was decided that the post season meeting would be a better forum for further discussion. 

Jen Rowan – 238 Maple Terrace – How are the refs chosen?  Ralph Dunhum is the referee assigner. The teens are paid $9 per game and adults are paid $27 per game.  Kim adding to the website requesting refs.  Jen requested coaching position last year at any level and was denied.  Why? Denied manager, senior and travel levels.  She has various qualifications.  She brought up a coach of 3-5 grade girls have the girls wearing helmets because the coach didn’t know how to teach kids to catch.  Jen and Dennis have issues in the past. Jen stated that Dennis chooses the coaches and managers.  Per Jen, several people were turned away to coach.  Site supervisors works with Dennis.  
Derek said coaches are being squeezed out and more qualified should be senior coach.  

Joe Irvandano and Dennis should not be the only ones choosing coaches. Ron Workman without experience went to Jen to ask for help.  Joe knew she was helping.  

What is the policy on coaches ? Declining coaches two years in a row ? 

Jen and Bryan had another question.  Who is on the Rule Changes Committee? The discussion went on to handful of people picked by Dennis .  How does one person get perceived as the one who does the choosing?  
It was brought up that the Director and Assistant Director run the day to day operations.  

Jen brought up that she was the Coordinator of the grades 1 & 2. She was fired by a phone call because Jen did not back up the Rec.  

Larry brought up under the North Plainfield website ordinance lists what the Director and Assistant Director actually do, policy and procedures, rules meetings. 

Meeting continues without the public. 

Question was asked about 2011 and 2012 – How much was money was raised and actually donated to Coaches vs Cancer? 

Joanne should be stocking the fish from the Hatchery.  We could not confirm as Joanne was not in attendance.  

May 5th is the Borough Clean up – no Rec that day. 

Online Registration ? 

Playground Inspection occurred two years ago.  Is there grant money to replace the ship and the castle ??  The two pieces are unsafe.  These items may have been donated by the Giving Nest.  Chris Tarver will notify Ms. Franks that the donated equipment is now faulty and need to be removed.  

Six truckloads of mulch for both Vermuele and Green Acres.  

Clay – topsoil for outfield and holds.  Greenpro in Middlesex is now one of our vendors.  We may need 4 tons.  

All the commissioners are in agreement that we would like to see the actual dollar numbers and line items of our budget and expenses.  Mark Tighe did create a spreadsheet but it has not been used for the commission.  We do not know if we have the money for the clay and mulch.  Do we have it in Ordinance money, grant money?  Mark motioned for $3,000 to be encumbered for playground mulch. Derek, Tammy and Elizabeth all agreed. 

Site cooredinator needs to have access to AED.  Tne AED would need to be stored charged and brought to the location and put back.  East End, Stony Brook, West End, Lower Krauche, Upper Krauche and the Middle School – would be six AEDs.  Would the borough provide the AEDs ? Capital Expense ? Should Chris go before the Borough to request funds ?  
Elizabeth and Kim need to get CPR renewed. 

First Aid kits – ice packs and bandages – coaches should have their own.  

Follow up from Chris ….

Scholarship applications should be available April 7.  The scholarship committee is Mark, Elizabeth, Tammy. The applicants should have 3 year minimum Rec experience. 

Bylaws are being worked on by Mark.  

Dennis –


Sponsorships – Chevrolet $1500 worth of merchandise – 16 doz baseballs, 14 helmet, $500 in cash has been received and deposited.  

There will be a coach’s clinic.  It will be 2 hours on March 17, 2012. It will be held at the Zone. It will go over how to run a practice, hitting, pitching, and fielding.  A video will be recorded and the dvd will be copied and distributed to the coaches.  The cost is $650 and two signs at Stony Brook.  Also, April 13th will be North Plainfield night at the Zone.  There will be a kids’ clinic for $20 per kid and the parents pay.  $5 from each attendee will come back to the Rec.  This information is in the packet that parents receive when they register.  March 6th last day for registration.  March 7th the teams are chosen. March 9th the coaches come in for a meeting and pickup their rosters.  The coaches will be signing out the equipment.  

7th and 8th grade boys in Fanwood – make up two teams.  Will be added to our program.  The teams will not be mixed.  Fanwood has the same issue with the girls too.  

The ordinance will go into effect once the Mayor signs – going forward the Board of Education will give priority for the fields and gyms in the following order: 


First priority – pto, scouts


2nd priority – Rec and Rec sponsored prorams.  


3 rd – Travel soccer and youth sports 

4th – other 

Nothing but Nets only received a few dates for three teams. 

There is volleyball at the high school. It is the boys’ season now and the girls are in the fall. 


Indoor track next year. 

Adults can’t come together and it does affect the kids.  

Parents have come to Derek Hailey and have said they do not like what is going on.  Deficiency of the high school programs.  Kids not playing Rec. Nothing but Nets – Chris asked Rohan for a roster but has not received anything.  

Conflict for parents to get kids to both games during the day. 

Mark motioned to close the meeting. Tammy and Angelo close the meeting.  

